Patient Reference Group Meeting

The Grange, Greenview and Kinsley Medical Centres

Tuesday 15th January 2013 - 12noon

Present:

Patient Representatives:  Jon Buttree, (Chair) Rita Harrison, Paul Stephens, Pam Walker, Tim Perkins

Staff Members:  Angela Marwood, Kate Lamb (minutes)
Apologies:   None received
Welcome and Introductions:

Jon opened the meeting and all attendees introduced themselves and welcomed Tim Perkins as a new attendee.  
Actions from Previous Meeting:
Rita reminded the meeting about possibly having an umbrella stand at receptions.  Action Point (AP) Angela will take this idea to the line manager’s meeting (Wed 16.1.13) and report back to the next meeting.
Angela had asked the meeting previously for members to bring any new ideas to this meeting;
Visiting Care Homes – it was felt it would benefit some patients in residential homes to have visitors to relieve loneliness/boredom.

AP Angela to speak with clinical staff (Isobel Disney was mentioned) to find patients who would most benefit from having visitors.

Expert Patients Programme (EPP) – Pam gave feedback on the EPP that she had participated in explaining how she felt it had really helped her overall health and that she had taken part in a film to promote this service.  She brought some leaflets and contact details to the meeting and felt it would be good to promote this programme to our doctors and patients here.

AP Angela/Kate to establish what knowledge our GP’s already have of this programme and to contact the EPP team contact (Lynn Daniel, CNDH) for further details.  

Walk / Running event – Angela put forward an idea for a patient and staff walk/running event to improve patient knowledge and as a staff teambuilding event.  People who could not walk or run could get involved with marshalling or other sedentary jobs.  This was agreed as a good idea for when the weather improves later in the year.  
To go on agenda for future meeting.

Summer event – there was a discussion around holding a summer event, perhaps one at each site to encourage awareness and promote services we have at each site including photographs etc  Representation from the Expert Patients Programme was also mentioned.
To go on agenda for future meeting.

Practice Update

Angela advised the latest Practice Booklet is now being printed so will be available shortly and the website will also be updated very soon.

Practice Survey 2012/13

The new questionnaire is now being handed out on reception and copies were made available at the meeting for representatives to take away as required.  The patient representatives will assist with the survey where possible handing out questionnaires in the waiting rooms for example and encouraging patients to complete them.

AOB

Tim expressed his thoughts on the difficulties for some patients trying to use the appointments system and felt some of the staff did not seem to fully understand the system we have in place.  He said it is often difficult for patients to see the same clinician for continuity of care.  Angela advised we try and deal with any problems as they arise and we constantly try to learn and improve from feedback and provide staff training where required.

Paul asked why, as a surgery who are very forward thinking, we are not offering on-line appointment booking and prescription ordering.  Angela/Kate advised this is an area that is technically available to us but would change the way we work and may disadvantage patients without computer/internet access.  It may be appropriate to do a short survey of patients to see if this is a facility they would welcome.
AP Angela to discuss with the GP’s initially to gauge their feelings and feedback to this meeting for further options.

John asked about GP attendance at these Patient Reference Group meetings as Dr Crawley had attended in the past.  Angela advised GP’s would attend the meeting if there were any specific items on the agenda requiring their input but felt the meeting was for the patients rather than clinicians.

Paul asked whether the two nurses employed in the virtual ward had improved care for patients who might otherwise have to be admitted to hospital.  Angela advised that yes, they were working well and other surgeries were looking into these measures to improve their patient care levels.

Next Meeting:
Tuesday 26th February  2013 12 noon 
Therapy Unit - The Grange Medical Centre

